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Foreword
It is an honour to be asked to write this foreword.

This publication A Piece of the Story demonstrates what can be achieved when a commitment
to reconciliation becomes a reality.

I acknowledge the effort put into this two-year project.

It fills me with a great deal of hope that my work as Social Justice Commissioner and that
of so many others during the Stolen Generations Inquiry has made this initiative possible.
I congratulate the Australian Catholic Social Welfare Commission, in conjunction with the
Australian Conference of Leaders, of Religious Institutes and the National Aboriginal and
Torres Strait Islander Catholic Council for their commitment to this project.

The difficulties associated with accessing historical records and files became very apparent
to us during the National Inquiry into the Separation of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander
Children from their Families.  Records were difficult to locate.  Clearance for access was
difficult to obtain.  Welfare records were often ambiguous and very often hurtful and
disturbing.  Knowing where to look and how to look for heritage records was confusing
and extremely difficult unless a person was able to know the right questions to ask and the
right processes to take.  This process was often beyond a person’s knowledge or resilience.

Incentives like A Piece of the Story will go a long way in helping people who were associated
with the many homes, orphanages and schools run through the Catholic Church.

Not only is this publication an acknowledgement of responsibility, it is an acceptance of
that responsibility.  Above all it provides part of the solution.  This publication is a positive
step towards reconciliation and justice.

I will follow the implementation of the initiatives undertaken by these organisations of the
Catholic Church in assisting indigenous peoples with records that could help establish
their identity and sense of belonging.

Following this publication I would urge all institutions and organisations with a history of
involvement in Aboriginal affairs to recognise and acknowledge their responsibilities.  I
would urge these institutions and organisations to take similar steps towards accepting
their role in the removal of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander children.  As adults these
former children are now separated from their homes, their communities and from their
identity.
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Reconciliation can only be achieved if responsibility and action is instigated to make some
of the wrongs of the past right.

These organisations of the Catholic Church have acknowledged the records they hold and
accept their responsibility towards reconciliation.  I again congratulate them.

Mick Dodson
October 1999
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